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Dear Friends, 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 
 Many Januaries ago, our son, Ben, had some Christmas money burning 
in his pocket. The object of his desire waited on him at Wal-Mart. For me, 
going to Wal-Mart is like opting for elective surgery. But it was Ben’s money. 
So off to “Wally World” we went. 
 Upon arrival, I felt mild encouragement. From our parking space, I 
could see parts of the actual store itself. As we approached the leviathan, its 
great glass maw opened and breathed a cloud of warm, processed air on us. 
We entered and became part of the crowd. Some folks scrambled like 
squirrels. Others oozed. After a hundred yards of ninety-degree turns, we 
found Ben’s latest holy grail locked inside a plexi-glass case. 
 As we moved about the aisle studying the various choices, I happened 
to step in front of another customer, a young man. 
 “Excuse me,” I said. “I didn’t mean to get in your way.” 
 The man snorted and said, “You ain’t in my way, buddy. He [ck], this is 
WAL-MART!” 
 Indeed it was. 
 As Jonesborough Presbyterian enters another season of stewardship 
and commitment making, we do so in an increasingly crowded and 
complicated world. The immediacy of so many terrifying realities has the 
ability to disfigure our hope for the future and our sense that anything truly 
matters. We can become consumers consumed with consuming, mindless 
drones who exist simply to empty shelves for the sake of the greater economic 
life around us. 

Getting, Owning, and Controlling are central tenets of the theological 
doctrine of Scarcity. The god of Scarcity constantly woos us with fear, 
entitlement, and the emptiness of relentless need. 
 “There is need of only one thing,” says Jesus to a harried Martha. Be 
grateful. And in generosity, receive the blessings of enough, and thus of 
wholeness. 
 When a congregation plans for a new fiscal year, the best starting point 
is a place of gratitude and fullness. We give not to meet needs, but to realize 
potential. 

“That’s just semantics,” some will say. I hear you. Yes, there are glaring, 
desperate needs around us and within us all the time. I just think it makes a 
difference to approach all that needfulness from a place of mindfulness, a 
place where we first acknowledge God’s offering of abundance in the world 
rather than Scarcity’s fear of deprivation. 
 Like all new years, 2016 will present us with new challenges and needs. 
May all of us commit ourselves to the coming year with a deep and compelling 
sense of abundance, gratitude, and hope.  
 

 
Peace, Allen 

 

 

 

 

 



                  

October Lectionary Readings 
October 4, 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Job 1:1; 2:1–10 Psalm 26 Hebrews 1:1–4; 
2:5–12 Mark 10:2–16  
 
October 11, 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Job 23:1–9; 16–17 Psalm 22: 1–15  
Hebrews 4: 12–16 Mark 10:17–31 
 
October 18, 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Job 38:1–7 (34–41) Psalm 104:1–9, 24, 35c 
Hebrews 5:1–10 Mark 10:35–45 
 
October 25, 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Job 42:1–6, 10–17 Psalm 34:1–8 (19–22) 
Hebrews 7:23–28 Mark 10:46–52 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October, 2015 Events Calendar 
 
1-4th  * Storytelling Weekend 
 
Tue 6th * Prayer Shawl Ministry 12:30 PM                   

  
Sat 10th    * Shalom Circle 
 
Sun 11th * Handbells 9:45 am 
 * Book Study 6:30 PM 
 * Admin meets following Worship 
 * Property meets following Worship 
 
Mon 12th * Jonesborough Yarn Party 6-8:00 PM 
 * CL & M 12:00 PM 
 
Sun 18th * Family Luncheon 
 
Wed 23rd  * Choir practice 7:00 PM 
 
Mon 19th * Worship Committee 6:00 PM 
 * Stewardship & Finance 7:00 PM 
 
Tue 20th * Christian Ed 7:00 PM 
 
Thur 22nd           * JAMA Foodbank @ Persimmon Ridge 
 
Sat 24th           * Scrapbooking with Ann Norman 11-4 P 
   
Sun 25th * St. Mary’s Catholic Mass setup 3:00 P 
 * St. Mary’s Catholic Mass 5:00 PM 
 
Tue 27th * Snack-N-Yack 1:00 PM  
   @ The Mad Greek, Johnson City 
 * Session meets 6:30 PM 
 
Wed 28th  * Variety Show Rehearsal 
 
Sat 31st * Officer Training 9:00 am 
 
 
 
    

 



 
 
 

 
 

JPC Wellness/October, 2015 
Carol Jernigan, Faith Community Nurse 

 
 

Notes from the Parish Nurse 
 
Flu Season will soon be here. Get your flu shot and not the flu. Contrary to 

common belief, an influenza vaccination will not give you the flu. If your immune 
system is already compromised, as in a common cold, it may be best to wait until 

you feel better. 
 
Bark for Life- You and your favorite canine companion will have an opportunity to 
help fight cancer on October 18th in the ISC park.  

 
Health Survey- Look for a congregational health survey in your bulletin. When 
you answer and return your survey you are helping JPC build a strong and 
vibrant ministry. October25. 
 
Blood Pressure Screenings on the fourth Sunday, October 25th. 
 
Have a healthy October! 
~Carol, and the Wellness Ministry Team 
 
 



October Assignments 

 
October Greeters:           Gary & Alexis Burkett 
  
October On-Call Elder:   Karen Childress 
  
October Offering Counters:  Eva Garst  & 
                      Ray Marney             
           
October Communion Prep Team: Eva Garst  
     Charlotte Pahris 
  

October Communion Servers Team # 2 
                Jim Cash, Linda Brothers, Carter Florence 

Gary Burkett & Bunny Downing 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Connect with us 
Online:  Web Page: www.jpcusa.org 
 
Office emails: office@jpcusa.org   
 
Phone: 423-753-6162  

Pastor Allen’s sermons can be found on his blog: 
http://www.pastorallentn.blogspot.com 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

If you do not see your Birthday 
listed in the Bulletin or 

Newsletter, please call Monica 
in the church office  

(423)753-6162 or email the 
church office office@jpcusa.com 

 

October Birthdays 

 

Pamela Pope     3 
Walter Engel        4   
Jeff Jernigan        5 
Kim Correll    10 
Peyton Helm    16 
Pat Wilson                     18 
Betty Correll    19 
Becky Brunson    20 
Teresa Hansen   20 
Irene Mitchell     20 
Jackson Bacon    25   
Carol Jernigan    26 
Ann Norman    27 
Donna Hansen    27 
Amy Wolfingbarger      27 
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Church Members: Summer Buchanan, Sara Nan Byrd, Linda Cargain, Chuck Collins, Kathie 
Dameron, Bill Downing, Pam Dunn, Joseph Dykes, Connie Hosmer, Barbara Jilton, Charlotte 
McDonald, Mike Matney, Monica Moore, Jackie Riddle, Jill Sauceman, Richard & Wendy 
Schwerdtfeger, Ronda Schwerdtfeger, Tony Smith, Harrison Taylor, Phyllis Wilson  
 
On-going prayers for our Homebound Members and Friends: Marianne Fair (daughter of Ruth 
Chase), Alisa & Barbara Goolsby, Roger & Veronica Hansen (parents of Donna Hansen & Debra 
White), Beulah Hendry (mother-in-law of Marion Light), Jet Hieronymus (father-in-law of Leigh 
Anne Hieronymus), Elizabeth Hoss, Audrey Kaiman, Paula Pennington (cousins of Pauline 
Douglas), Robert Riddle (Bob’s son), Gwen & Sharon Soergel (granddaughters of Ken & Jean 
Soergel), Bruce Scheu (brother of Bob Scheu), Rita Kinney (Kathy Scheu’s mother), Brenda Young 
(mother of Leslie Sharpe) 
 
Church Prayer List of Friends and Relatives:   
Karen Birdsong, Lindsey Black (niece of Heather Anderson), Pat Bond, Robert Bowers, Ben Britton 
(a friend of Fred Sauceman), Buchanan-Curtis family (Allen Evans, Marty Akens & Kim Buchanan), 
Glen Burkett (Gary Burkett’s brother), Peter & Anne Campbell’s family (Anne, Gerry, daughter Lisa 
Host, granddaughter), Shuly Cawood (Harriet Baker’s Daughter-in-law),Ray Clayton, Naomi 
Clements  (Stuart Clements’ mother), Wade Cole, Carolyn Cope, Michael Cudahy, Cliff  Dameron 
(Kathie Dameron’s father) Tony Davis(nephew of Eva Garst),  Mike Eads (friend of Jill Sauceman), 
Sharon Edall (Gary Burkett’s cousin) J.R. Ellis, Elaine Felix (a friend of Bob & Charlotte McDonald), 
Becky Floyd (friend of Chuck Collins), Sara Jane Florence, Randy Hart (friend of Bob McDonald) 
Maga Granberry, MaryAnn Graves, James Gregg, Sherry Helisek (Vivian Cash’s daughter), Myra 
Hensley (friend of Charlotte and Jim Pahris), Robin Hill, T.J. Crawford (a friend of Leigh Anne 
Hieronymus), Leonard Huffstetler, Betty Hyder, (aunt of Leigh Anne Hieronymus) Stevan Jackson, 
Larry Kelly’s family,  Cayla King, Kristi Kyle (friend of Linda Brothers), Sophia Larsen, Herbert 
Ledford, Clay Lockhart, Charlsie Lowe (Cindy Amburgey’ Mother), Belinda Mitchell, Barbara 
Leonard Morrison, Cathy McCoy (wife of Joe McCoy),  Robert McKinney family, Terrie McLain 
(cousin of Heather Anderson), Bettie Peters, Melanie Phipps, Bob, Carol & Jacob Plummer, Ron 
Renfro, Kevin Risney (Monica Moore’s son), Patty Saylor (aunt of Leigh Anne Hieronymus), Mindi 
Schwerdtfeger, John and Ylonda Spears, Janet Walker, Beth Whittington, Ernie Wilson, Rob 
Wondergem (a friend of Gary & Alexis Burkett), Jeanette & Bill (cousins of Charlotte McDonald) 
Mary Sanders, Wanda Ward, Garth Webb (Glenn Walker’s brother-in-law), Philip Young (friend of 
Ginger Hixon).  
 
 
 
 
 

Please Pray For the Following People 
(For those in our congregation who are aware of illness or life events among our 
long-time or infrequent congregants, please notify the office 753-6162 and Allen) 



Family Luncheon Note 
Please allow all visitors with their hosts, and anyone having difficulty standing or walking 

move to the front of the serving line during the luncheon. Thank you.

    

 
 

   

 

Soups, Sandwiches, Cookie/Bars 
Graham & Ann Norman* (coordinators) 

Margaret Childress, Marcy Hawley, Glen Walker,  
Chuck & Frances Collins, Scott & Patty Starkey 

        

10 Cents-A-Meal 
Every Family Lunch Sunday, Jonesborough Presbyterian Church receives the 10 

Cents-a-Meal Offering.  This money is sent to Holston Presbytery.   
Churches in our presbytery may then apply for grants to support local, regional or 

global efforts that address immediate hunger issues. In the past, JPC has applied for 
and received grants to support the work of the JAMA Food Bank. 

 
On Family Lunch Sundays, there is a basket on the credenza to your right as you 

make your way to the buffet table in the fellowship hall for donations to help with 
the 10 Cents-a-Meal. 

Thank you for your continuing and generous support of this mission 

 
 

Remaining Mission Team Calendar of Events for 2015 

November 23 & 27 Family Promise * JUMC 
December * Salvation Army Bell Ringers * Dates to be determined 



             
The Prayer Shawl Ministry Needs: 

-Fleece fabric: 1 yard pcs. 
-Packages of quilt batting 

-Yarn of all colors 
~~~ We thank everyone for their donations ~~~ 

 We meet the 1st Tuesday of the month at 12:30 in the fellowship hall, we welcome new members!  
Bring your lunch to the meetings. 

The Shawl Ministry includes persons of all faiths. Items are made with prayers, blessings or 
wishes in mind for the recipients. “Part of the journey of prayer and faith is to recognize that we 

may never know how our love and care will touch or change another person’s life. Instead, we are 
invited to offer others our compassion and let whatever needs to happen, happen.” 

 

JAMA’ Food Pantry is in great need of: Soups, Peanut Butter, Flour, Sugar, Cornmeal, Jams 
and Jellies, Pork and Beans, Instant Potatoes,  

Cereals, Spaghetti & Sauces, Sugar, 
 Dried Beans, Canned Fruit, Meats, Vegetables & Large Paper Bags.   
 PLEASE HELP! Anyone wishing to help at the JAMA Food Pantry  

                    on a 4th or a 5th Thursday of the month:   
Please see Jim Cash for details.  

The Food Pantry welcomes your help in serving those in need.   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

Cherry’s Musical Notes 
 

News from Jonesborough Presbyterian Church Music Department 
 

Handbells Sunday at 9:45 am 
Choir Practice Wednesday at 7:00 PM 

Golden heirs Thursday at 6:30 PM 
Youth Choir practice Sunday at 5:00 PM 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Jonesborough Yarn Party 
Monday, October 12th 6:00-8:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall, we meet the second Monday 
of each month. It is a social group that gets together once a month to knit, crochet, or 
spin. It's a fun way to meet others in the community that shares this interest. If anyone 
has questions, please ask Emily Webb or Deb Burger. Everyone is welcome!    



The Session of Jonesborough Presbyterian Church 
Session Ministry Teams 

 
 
  

 Class of 2015                                    Class of 2016                        Class of 2017 
 Karen Childress                          Eva Garst        Carter Florence 
 Graham Norman                                Gary Burkett        Ray Marney 
 Jim Cash                                      Gordon Edwards       Terry Welch 
 Glenn Walker                                      Bill Reese        Becky Wolfe 
       
 
               

Clerk of Session:   Bill Reese 
 
Worship:  Chair: Eva Garst: Vice Chair: Carter Florence,  Summer Buchanan, Jeri Paolini,  
Marcy Hawley, Cherry Smith, Ruth Verhegge, Emily Webb, Leigh Ann Hieronymus, Bunny Downing, 
Irene Mitchell, Charlotte Pahris 
  
Christian Education: Chair: Becky Wolfe: Vice-Chair: Bear Anderson, Cherry Smith, Cheryl Smith, 
Debbie Walls, Marianne Huff, Brooke Ransdell 
  
Congregational Life & Membership Development: Chair: Karen Childress; Linda Brothers, Sara 
Cash, Barbara Grooms, Karen Earing-Winter, Mary Lee Miller, Ann Norman, Charlotte Pahris, 
Corinne Parnell, Kathy Scheu, Ida Shurr, Phyllis Wilson. 
  
Mission:  Chair: Glenn Walker; Vice Chair: Terri Welch; Marilyn & Summer Buchanan, Carol Jernigan, 
Jim Rhein, Carol Salinas, Jonathan Webb, Karen Welch 
  
Property:  Chair: Gordon Edwards: Vice-Chairs: Graham Norman & Jim Cash, Bill Downing,  
Larry Garst, Jim Pahris, Kelly Wolfe, Bob Scheu, Tim Winter, Neil Comer 
           
Stewardship & Finance: Chair: Terry Welch; Vice-Chair: Ray Marney; Treasurer: Alexis Burkett; 
 Eva Garst, Ray Marney, Jim Rhein, Jennifer Wolfe 
  
Administration: Chair: Gary Burkett: Gordon Edwards, Mike Floyd, Hal Knight, John Laughrey, 
Ruth Verhegge, Pat Wolfe 
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